 					TOWN BOARD MEETING										TOWN OF NEWTON							                                                          AUGUST 15, 2018
The Town Board meeting for the Town of Newton was held on Wednesday, August 15, 2018 pursuant to posted notices.  Said meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by Chairman Roger Busse.  
Present were:  Roger Busse, Denise Thomas, Mark Knorr, Paulette Vogt, Barbara Pankratz, Mike Slattery, Dave Mueller, Ed Downing, Charlie Bauer, City Attorney Kathleen McDaniel and Dan Koski, Director of Public Infrastructure.

Following the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance by everyone present it was noted that the agenda has been posted by the Road Superintendent Dave Mueller as well as put on the web by the clerk and the affidavit of said posting is on file with the clerk.  Supervisor Mark Knorr made a motion to approve the submitted agenda.  Supervisor Denise Thomas seconded the motion which carried.

Denise Thomas made a motion to approve the previously submitted July Board Meeting minutes.
Mark Knorr seconded the motion which carried.

The treasurer’s report which had been submitted to the Board previous to the meeting was approved by motion made by Mark Knorr and seconded by Roger Busse.  Motion carried.  The treasurer, Paulette Vogt indicated that only one person did not have a dog registered and it was decided by the Board that Dave Mueller should issue a citation.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Public input was opened.  City Attorney Kathleen McDaniel and Dan Koski, Director of Public Infrastructure appeared before the Town Board to update the Board in reference to the City Gravel Pit located on Hecker Road in the Town of Newton.  The Board was told that three people who own wells on Thunder Ridge Road have been given options by the Department of Health to resolve the issue of their water problems.  Chairman Busse said that drilling a new well will not resolve the issue and Dan Koski indicated that the people had been provided with safe drinking water.  Supervisor Mark Knorr inquired about more dumping being done at the pit.  Dan Koski said there would be dredging disposed at the gravel pit and gave the Board the name and number of the DNR person who Is in charge of this.  He indicated that the DNR has assured the City it is ok.  He stated that 6,500 yards are disposed of thus far.   Chairman Busse highly recommended that the dredgings be deposited somewhere else.  Chairman Busse also stated that according to an Ordinance of the Town of Newton that all weeds and grass should be no more than eight inches high and also inquired whether or not he could view the property.  He was told to call before he went.

Road Supervisor, Dave Mueller gave a road report on trees cut as well as a report on culverts.  He stated he had started ditch cutting and that some of the trees on Newton Road were cut.  He indicated he would start working on the recycling trailer when he gets time.  He also stated that some of the wooden fence posts are getting rotten at the Recycling Center and asked if the Board wanted him to replace them.  He also inquired if there was money in the budget for some necessary shouldering and stated it was necessary to put some gravel down on Center and English Lake Road.

Law Enforcement Officer, Dave Mueller said he received a call from a person on Hartlaub Lake Road about a dog running at large on Center Road and he received a call from the Cleveland post master about a dog at the Post Office.

Zoning Administrator, Mike Slattery gave his report on July building permits, remodeling, inspections and address signs totaling $1,459.  The Farm Wisconsin Discovery Center desires to erect a sign.  Mike indicated that thirty-two square feet is the limit and as long as the sign is under thirty-two square feet no variance hearing is required.  Mike is going to work on a sign permit form.

Supervisor Denise Thomas submitted the firm fixed fuel price bid for September 1, 2018 through August 31, 2019 from Quality State Oil Co., Inc. which was as follows:  Diesel Fuel – Quantity 4,500 gallons – fixed price:  $2.946 per gross gallon; Gasoline – Quantity 1,000 gallons – fixed price:  $2.906 per gross gallon.  Upon motion made by Denise Thomas and seconded by Roger Busse the contract with Quality State Oil Co. was accepted by the Board.  Motion carried.

Supervisor Mark Knorr gave the Board an update on the new welder.  He indicated that he had stopped in at Air Gas and was told that the new welder should be in by October.  He will be notified.

Mark Knorr asked if he could give a master key to Scott Konik for when Scott plows snow.  Ed Downing thought that the Board should ask the Fire Department.  Dave Mueller will check with the Fire Department to see if it is ok.

Denise Thomas made a motion which was seconded by Mark Knorr to pass the Town Transportation Resolution.  Said motion carried.  The clerk will send this Resolution to Paul Tittl, 25th Assembly District and Devin LeMahieu, 9th Senate District asking them to agree upon a long term, sustainable solution that includes a responsible level of bonding and adjust our user fees to adequately fund the Wisconsin transportation system.

Chairman Busse informed the Board that the Wisconsin Towns Association – Manitowoc County Unit meeting will be hosted by the Town of Newton on Thursday, September 20, 2018 at the Newton Town Hall.  Supervisor Knorr will take care of the lunch and Chairman Busse will contact President Lee Engelbrecht about a speaker.

Supervisor Denise Thomas made a motion to pass the statement report.  Chairman Roger Busse seconded the motion which carried.

Supervisor Denise Thomas made a motion to adjourn the August Board meeting.  Chairman Roger Busse seconded the motion which carried.
					Barbara Pankratz, Clerk















	
